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Dear All


20 January 2009

CORONERS AND JUSTICE BILL
I am writing to you to draw your attention to three legal aid provisions in the Coroners and Justice Bill, all of them amending the Access to Justice Act 1999. 

The first provision introduces a power to pilot new civil legal aid arrangements (clause 128). This follows the introduction of a similar power to pilot new criminal legal aid arrangements in the Criminal Justice and Immigration Act 2008. The power to conduct civil legal aid pilots will ensure better evidenced-based decision-making for future legal aid reforms.

Cases arising from ’the carrying on of a business’ are currently excluded from the scope of civil legal aid. The second provision clarifies the definition of a 'business' case in the Act, so that it is clear that cases involving ‘prospective business activity’ and the ‘termination of business activity’, as well as past and present business activity, are excluded from scope (clause 129). This will help to ensure that civil legal aid resources are properly focused on priorities.

The third provision is to take the usual power when making secondary legislation affecting civil or criminal legal aid, to include incidental and supplementary, etc. provisions (clause 132).

The Coroners and Justice Bill was introduced and published on Wednesday 14 January. The Bill can be found at http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200809/cmbills/009/2009009.pdf.

If you have any queries, please feel free to contact Stephen Jones on 020 3334 4247.

Yours sincerely,

John Sills

Head of Civil, Family & Immigration Legal Aid Strategy
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